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PRESENT: Chairman Limoncelli   STAFF:  Arthur L. DeSorbo, Dir. 
      Commissioner Pacelli 
      Commissioner Serio 
                     
Chairman Limoncelli called the meeting to order at 7:08 p.m.  Roll was called and a quorum was 
present.   
 

MOTION made by Commissioner Pacelli and seconded by Commissioner Serio to approve the minutes 
(including any corrections) of the April 22

APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

nd

 

, 2013 meeting that were distributed by e-mail.  All were in 
favor, none were opposed and none abstained.  MOTION CARRIED 

Director DeSorbo stated that he has made numerous attempts to contact the owner of the old Eblens 
plaza.  He has not responded to any form of communication.  Director DeSorbo stated he would be 
taking a ride to meet with him in Norwalk regarding unifying both plazas, which will only help the 
owner.  Director DeSorbo can commit to the cost of an Engineer but the Town won’t pay for 
construction.  It will be to make it easier for residents to go between both plazas rather than having to 
go out on Rte. 80.  Shop Rite is working feverishly to get everything finished by Labor Day.  
Commissioner Pacelli stated he had gone to Hobby Lobby and it is very large and very busy. With 
regard to the Town Fair Tire update, Director DeSorbo was supposed to go Monday to the Army Corps 
of Engineers but the meeting was rescheduled to a later date.  He has already met with the DEEP a few 
weeks ago.  Director DeSorbo stated that there will be a bench dedicated to Joe Buonome on the green 
in a few weeks.  The beach is complete and looks very nice.  Public Works did a nice job with the sand.  
There is no reimbursement from the State for sand.  There is also a nice seawall in front of Victoria 
Beach condos. Director DeSorbo stated that there has been discussion of possible speed bumps on 
Cosey Beach and 2

DIRECTOR’S REPORT 

nd

 

 Avenue during the summer or closure of the street seasonally but nothing has 
come to fruition. 

None   
OTHER BUSINESS 

 
There being no further business to come before the agency, a motion to adjourn was made at 7:21 p.m. 
by Commissioner Pacelli and seconded by Commissioner Serio.  All were in favor, none opposed, and 
none abstained.   
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
Linda S. LaLuna 
Clerk 


